
On Monday, December 9, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. the council meeting for the 

Town of Gay was called to order by Mayor Walker.  At roll call, all council 

members were present.  It was determined a quorum did exist. 

 

The first item was to approve the Consent Agenda.  Council member Watts 

motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by council member Askvig.  The 

vote in favor was unanimous. 

 

The next item was approval of the Agenda.  Council member Askvig 

motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by council member Keith.  The 

vote in favor was unanimous. 

 

The only item on the agenda was bids for a City Hall Sign, which had been 

postponed from the previous meeting.  Because of diversity in design and 

options presented, bidders were requested to resubmit their bid so council 

could compare actual signs. Council member Askvig recused herself from 

any discussion and vote, to avoid any conflict of interest.  After discussion 

and comparison of signs, including probable life of the sign, council member 

Watts motioned to select the bid presented by Shane’s Artistic Designs, for 

$2,889.00.  The motion was seconded by council member Pritchett and the 

vote in favor was unanimous. 

 

Council member Watts requested that after the beginning of the year, our 

agenda should include discussion of the Intergovernmental Agreement 

presented by Meriwether County for Building Permits. 

 

Council member Watts said she had a discussion with the assistant clerk 

regarding some concerns. It was agreed that prior to the next council 

meeting on January 13, 2025 we meet at 6:00 p.m. for this work session 

with the clerk present to express any concerns. 

 

Mayor Walker attended the Mayors meeting and he gave council an overview 

of discussion of Recreation Opportunities in Meriwether County.  They all 

want to get past the preconceived idea that only football, basketball and 

baseball are available.  In fact, each of the towns has something different 

and available which also needs to be recognized and included. 

 

The last item for discussion was Financial Documents.  Council member 

Askvig motioned to accept the documents, seconded by council member 

Watts.  The vote in favor was unanimous. 



As there was no more business to discuss, council member Watts motioned 

to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m., seconded by council member Keith.  

The vote in favor was unanimous. 

 

 

______________________ 

Christopher Walker - Mayor 

 

 

______________________ 

Sharon Richmond – Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


